CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held remotely by Zoom Video Conference on Thursday 3 September 2020 at 1900hrs.
Attendance by Zoom were Chairman Cllr J Williams, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs HG Sweeting, Mrs L Doggett, MAT Harbour, CCllr Mrs K Silk and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs S O‘Brien, FJ Morgan, CJ Morris and D Meyer
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting declared an interest in the planning application – 20/18907/FUL as she was a close neighbour.
Minutes of the meeting held by Zoom Meeting on 13th August 2020 were confirmed. To be signed at a later date.

Matters Arising
Talgarth BT Phone Box
The Council received an email dated  7th August 2020 concerning the Talgarth BT phone box and BT’s proposal to remove it under the 90 day consultation period ending on the 8th October 2020. A request to support the Talgarth Council in their efforts to keep the phone box was agreed. The Clerk informed the Talgarth Council Clerk that our Council had agreed to support them in their request to keep their phone box. There was a reply of appreciation from Talgarth who would inform us of more details after their 7 September 2020 meeting.
Highways / Playgrounds
The Clerk sent the following emails to the Highways Supervisor on 12 August 2020 about the state of the road leading to Cwm-Mawr in Tretower and on the same day a longer email with all the points about the Council area. The Clerk has not received any response from the Highways Supervisor and informed the Councillors that he would write again to the Highways Supervisor and ask for a response to his many emails and ask why he has not even had an acknowledgement. 
Potholes. The access road to the Art School is full of potholes, which need repairing badly. The Clerk asked the Highways Supervisor for advice in finding someone to repair these potholes, as it was a PCC responsibility before. There had not been any response from PCC and the Clerk is to look for another contractor.
An email from Cllr Mrs L Doggett reported that she had had a complaint from a Bwlch resident regarding overgrown plants obstructing the footpath / pavement through the cut in Bwlch causing pedestrians to walk closer to the A40 which is dangerous and is the same as the pavement in Cwmdu from the Art School to the junction to Felindre which has been reported many times.

The Clerk noticed that there were many stones on the grass verge near Glanpant in Bwlch which could cause damage to cars and should be removed. 

Correspondence

1. Email 1st September 2020 Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting informing the Council that the Tretower Village Hall would be available for a meeting on 17th September 2020 if required.
2. Email 6th August 2020 with details of Welsh Government’s advice on reopening Community Halls. This was sent to all Councillors and copies were sent to each of the Village Hall Committees. Email 28th August 2020 with follow up Welsh Government advice on reopening Community halls. This stated that community Centres were no longer required to seek approval from local authorities or Welsh Ministers to reopen. There were also a list of reasonable measures that had to be taken. This email was to be sent to all village hall committees.

3. Email 1st September 2020 One Voice Wales with information about how to spot the tell tale signs of scam messages. There was a Dyfed-Powys Police poster that the Clerk will put in the village Notice Boards.
4. Email 25th August 2020 PCC with details from the Crickhowell Group Practice about the arrangements this year for the flu clinics.

5. Email 27th August 2020 Charity Commission confirmation of receipt of Annual Return 2019 for the financial period ending 31st December 2019 for Vedw Wood.
6. Email 3rd September 2020 Cllr Mrs K Silk with the information from PCC Engineering Services about the planned repairs to Crickhowell Bridge. The works would take place from 1st September 2020 to 9th October 2020 and there would be night closures from the week of 7th October 2020.

7. Email 3rd September 2020 Welsh Local Government Association with the Coronavirus Update. To be sent to all Councillors.
8. Email 27th August 2020 Dyfed-Powys Police with information about scams aimed at Councillors and their Constituents. This was sent to all Councillors on 31st August 2020.

The Clerk had forwarded several important emails to the Councillors during August including the latest Government guidance on the coronavirus, 
Planning
1. Notice under Section 2 of the planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas ) Act 1990. Buildings of Special Architectural or Historic Interest. Automobile Association Telephone Call Box161 at Nantyffin. The notification has been received from CADW in relation to the interim protection under the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990 afforded to AA Box 161, Nantyffin (87808). 
N.B. The letter from Cadw lists the Council under its old name of Llanfihangel Cwmdu with Bwlch and Cathedine. The Clerk wrote to the Planning Services Supervisor at BBNPA and was advised to write to  Listed Building Officer at CADW as well.
2. Planning Application – 20/18718/FUL – 18/06/2020 – “Change of use to allow use as Class A1 retail use, with ancillary storage at first floor, incorporating alterations to exterior of the building implemented as part of planning permission 17/1504/FUL, with enabling works.” At Crickhowell Conservative Club. Planning Application 20/18780/FUL – 08/07/2020 – difference in window configuration to earlier application. The Clerk wrote on behalf of the Council on 13/07/2020 to object to both of these planning applications and to request that the Council be added to the list of consultees. Planning Application 20/18718/FUL – 05/08/2020 – Amended plans have been received by BBNPA and the application has been re-registered as valid with effect from 22/07/2020.

The Clerk checked on the planning website and confirmed that the Council’s comments are still listed as applicable as part of the consultation process.

3. Planning Application – 20/18907/FUL – 28/08/2020 – “Conversion of former skittle alley to a residential annexe serving the main dwelling” at Clwyd-y-Dwyrain, Tretower. A reply is required by 18/09/2020. There was a lengthy discussion about this application and the Clerk was to reply with the Council’s comments by the 18/09/2020.
Accounts
1. Audit. An email from the External Auditor dated 14 August 2020 informed the Clerk that they were auditing the Council’s Annual return and had several points which needed clarification. These were to do with the Council’s reserves, the minutes dealing with the issues arising from the previous audit – 2017/2018, and they required a copy of the Internal Auditor’s report. There was a series of emails back and for up until 24 August to resolve these outstanding queries.
2. Zoom payments are £14.39 monthly for June, July and August 2020 so far. Bills are expected for  September. To be discontinued when the meetings are going to be held in the village halls again.
3. Bank Balance - £13264.50 – Council - £7996.86  The War Memorial Restoration Fund stands at £5267.64. 
Playing Fields and Allotments 

Water Proposal for Allotments
An email from the Farms Estate Manager dated 21 August 2020 informed the Council that he was happy to confirm consent for the work to proceed as per the revised plan subject to the following standard conditions:
1.   Turf and topsoil to be restored over the pipe runs. 

2.    Any existing drainage systems that may be disturbed by the work to be reinstated to the Landlord’s satisfaction. 

3.   The Farms Estate Manager was not aware of any buried services in the vicinity of the new pipework but the contractor should use a genny scanner to check drainage runs before excavation starts.

4.  The allotment association to indemnify the Landlord against any claim arising from or associated with the work.

The Farms Estate Manager was to be kept informed of the start and completion dates 

The Clerk informed all Councillors and the Allotment Society about the latest email from PCC.
Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting raised the question of repairs to the potholes on the entrance to the allotments / art school.
Council Website
The website manager had been requested to carry out the work required to bring the Council’s website up to the required standard. He had started his investigation and was going to produce a report for the Council explaining what required. The Clerk informed him of the date of the Council’s meetings.
Next Meeting. Tretower Village Hall 17 September 2020 if required. 
Bwlch Village Hall 1 October 2020 to be confirmed or Zoom meeting Thursday 1st October 2020 at 1900hrs.
Meeting Closed at 1950Hrs.
